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STAFF REPORT

SUBJECT: AN ORDINANCE increasing existing fees and adding new fees relating to adoption related services provided by the family court services division of superior court; and adding new sections to K.C.C. chapter 4.72. FILLIN"Type ordinance title"\*MERGEFORMAT 
SUMMARY:
 Parties involved in adoptions are charged fees for various services.  The King County Superior Court is requesting that the fees for adoptions searches increase, and that new fees be added. The OMB estimates that this will generate an additional $28,220 for 2004. 

BACKGROUND:  King County Superior Court is responsible for the adjudication of a variety of family law matters.  These matters include the dissolution of marriage, custody of minor children, child support, paternity, and adoptions.  Many of these matters are handled through the court’s Family Court.  Under state statute and county code, the court is allowed to charge a variety of fees to recover the costs of providing a variety of services.
Parties in adoptions are charged fees for various services.  The court is requesting that the fees for adoptions searches increase, and that new fees be added for adoption file reviews and for using a confidential intermediary:

	Fee
	Current
	Proposed
	Proj. Rev.

	Adoption File Review—NEW FEE
	-
	$15
	$15,000

	Adoption Searches (non-identifying)
	$8
	$30
	$3,520

	Confidential Intermediary—NEW FEE
	-
	$100
	$3,200


These fees are authorized in RCW 26.12.220 and K.C.C. 4.72.020.  The OMB estimates that this will generate an additional $28,220 for 2004. 

Per King County Code 4.04.075, a fiscal note outlining the fiscal impact of this legislation is required and is attached.
Reasonableness:  Section 410 of the King County Charter requires a balanced budget.  Approval of Proposed Ordinance 2003-0471 would provide the necessary revenues to support the executive proposed 2004 budget.  Should the council chose not to increase some or all of these fees, the budget would need to be reduced accordingly unless other revenue sources are identified.

INVITED:

· Paul Sherfey, Chief Administrative Officer, King County Superior Court
ATTACHMENTS:


1. Proposed Ordinance 2003-0465
2. Fiscal Note 
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